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Merry Christmas and  Happy New Year  

 

 

 

 

Barby Church 
Dec 2nd/3rd & 9th/10th  

1.30pm to 4.30pm 
Free Admission 

 
Tea and coffee with 

Mince Pies & Cakes £2 
 

Trees have been decorated by 
village organisations and others. 

 

  

Barby and Onley 
Village Newsletter 

December 2017 & January 2018 
www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Barby Advent Window 
Trail 2017 

Every night from the 1st to the 24th of 
December a new house lights up its 

advent calendar window. 

For more information see over for full 
details. 

http://www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk/
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Barby Advent Calendar A new window will be illuminated each night between 
6.00pm and 9.00pm around the village.  The calendar below lets you know where 
you will find our advent windows.  More information is also on Facebook, search 
Barby Advent Calendar. 

Thanks to David & Liz Williams for organising this calendar   
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Parish Council News (From the Parish Clerk 01788 891184)  

The Parish Council would like to wish all residents a Happy Christmas and New 
Year. 

The next meeting of Barby & Onley Parish Council will take place on MONDAY 
11th DECEMBER at 7.30pm in Barby Village Hall, Kilsby Road, Barby, Rugby, 
CV23 8TT.  The following monthly meeting will be held on MONDAY 8th 
JANUARY 2018 at 7.30pm in Barby Village Hall, Kilsby Road, Barby. CV23 8TT 

Members of the Parish are welcome to attend, and the first 20 minutes of the 
meeting will be open for public participation.   If you have a concern which you 
would like to make the Parish Councillors aware of, then come along and let them 
know about it.  It may not be possible to provide an answer immediately, but the 
matter can be put on the agenda for the following meeting.  Parish Council 
Meetings are held on the second Monday of each month at 7.30pm and usually 
finish by 9.30pm.  

Footpaths ï The only stile on the Elkington Lane footpath to the Barby Water 
Tower has now been replaced by a kissing gate.  Thanks to Ian and Tina Jackson, 
Sandy Tocher and Mike Leppard.   

Christmas Waste Collections - There will be no collections on Christmas Day 
(Monday 25th December), but there will be a collection on Christmas Eve (Sunday 
24th December) instead.  On New Yearôs Day there will only be a collection for 
recycling boxes and food bins.   
Black bins will continue to be collected as normal on their fortnightly cycle.  Please 
make sure you recycle as much as possible.  Brown bin collection will be 
suspended for two weeks from Christmas Eve until Saturday, 6th January inclusive.  
This will enable crews to focus on collecting extra recycling.  Brown Bins in Barby 
and Onley will next be collected on Monday 15th January.  Recycling boxes and 
food bins will continue to be collected weekly for all households.  Large 
cardboard will be collected for two weeks from Christmas Eve.  If you have large 
cardboard and it wonôt fit in your recycling box, please flatten it as much as 
possible and place next to your boxes on your collection day. Please do not place it 
inside another cardboard box.  Extra recycling can also be put out for collection 
over Christmas.  If you have more recycling than your boxes can hold, please 
continue to sort your items and place them into clear or white bags next to your 
boxes (not black or green sacks).  Donôt forget that you can recycle a range of 
festive items, including Christmas cards, wrapping paper, sweet tins and drinks 
bottles. 
Real Christmas trees will be collected on your scheduled brown bin collection day 
(w/c Monday, 15 January 2018). Please break it up and put it into your brown bin 
or place the tree next to your brown bin or recycling boxes. Alternatively take it to 
your local household waste recycling centre.  Please note, there are no communal 
collection points for real Christmas trees and they are only collected from private 
houses not businesses or any other premises. 

  

https://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/living/waste-and-recycling/where-is-the-nearest-recycling-centre/


4 
 

2018/19 BUDGETS 
The County Council is currently consulting on cuts to services including removal 
of subsidies for Bus Services.  Should this go ahead then Barby will lose its bus 
service completely and Onley will lose the County Connect service, and probably 
its other bus service (which is run by Warwickshire County council), since 
Northants managed to negotiate with Warwickshire on the basis that they supplied 
a County Connect service for Willoughby.  If the County Connect service is cut, 
then Warwickshire are likely to review their services as well.  If you want to 
comment on the consultation, or if you have any views on the loss of our bus 
services then go to 
http://www3.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/northamptonshire-
highways/transport-plans-and-policies/Pages/local-transport-plan.aspx 

The Parish Council has put together its budget for the year starting 1st April 2018.  
During the current year the Parish Council has upgraded Barby village play 
equipment, converted all the street lighting to LED lamps, and resurfaced Barby 
Tennis Court. These big projects have meant that we have drawn heavily on 
money that has been accumulated within our reserve funds.  The Parish Council is 
projected to have spent £56,405 in this financial year ending on 31st March 2018 of 
which £11,128 has been taken from reserves.   
The estimated spending for next year is £50,819 which includes an extra £2,000 to 
replace money that has been allocated towards barristerôs costs to defend the 
proposed 1,500 house village at Lodge Farm on the A45.   
Some Councillors are concerned that the reserves are not being rebuilt sufficiently 
to replenish previous spending or to allow for unforeseen circumstances.   
Therefore, the Parish Council will be requesting £5,253 more than last year to be 
collected via the Council Tax. This will mean an additional cost of approximately 
21p per week for a Band D household.   
Details of the proposed 2018/19 Parish Council Budget is shown opposite.   

SPEEDWATCH - Thank you to the group of volunteers who have given up their 
time to man the Speedwatch equipment. We have signed up to take part in the 
Speedwatch initiative again next year, so please contact Councillor Nigel Gove  
nigeljgove@gmail.com  Tel 01788 891118 if you are prepared to take part. 

STREET LIGHTS - Please report any faulty street lights to the Clerk Tel 01788 
891184. If the light is at Onley, then please let Councillor Dawn Cotton know and 
she will report it. 
DOGs are not allowed in the Allotments, Play Area or on the Sports Field, or in the 
Apple orchard behind Barby Tennis Court.  Thanks. 

DONôT MAKE IT EASY FOR CRIMINALS  
As we move towards Christmas:- Do not leave out-buildings/sheds insecure ï use 
a shed alarm.  Do not leave any valuables on show in vehicles.  Do not leave 
Xmas presents in view through windows.  Be vigilant report ANY suspicious activity 
to police via 101.  If you are in a queue you can request a call back ï without losing 
your place in the queue.  
Very best wishes, Kev.  PCSO Kev Thompson  
kevin.thompson@northants.pnn.police.uk  Daventry police 

http://www3.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/northamptonshire-highways/transport-plans-and-policies/Pages/local-transport-plan.aspx
http://www3.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/northamptonshire-highways/transport-plans-and-policies/Pages/local-transport-plan.aspx
mailto:nigeljgove@gmail.com
mailto:kevin.thompson@northants.pnn.police.uk
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Barby & Onley Parish Council 
2018/19 Budget Details 
 

 Current 

Year 

Reserves Adjusted New 

Budget 

Inc / 

Decrease 

 2017 / 

18 

2017 / 

18 

2017 /18 2018 

/19 

2018 / 19 

Salary, Office & 

Admin 

18,508  18,508 18,997 489 

Rents 1,454  1,454 1.486 32 

Street Lighting 6,783  6,783 3,273 -3,509 

Grass Cutting 7,989  7,989 8,237 248 

Insurance 1,488  1,488 1,562 74 

Onley Youth Club 1,360  1,369 1,360 0 

Play Equipment 6,826 5,826 1,000 1,000 0 

Tennis Court 2,467 2,467 0 0 0 

Street Lighting ï 

Loan 

1,335 1,335 0 4,219 4,219 

Contingency/Reserves       500  500 3,300 2,800 

Other 7,695 1,500 6,195 7,384 1,189 

TOTAL All Spend  56,405 11,128 45,277 50,819 5,542 

      

Precept Income   -45,565 -50,819 -5,253 

Expenditure 

Variance 

  -289   

      

Reserves Apr 

2017 

 Mar 

2018 

 Mar 

2019 

Street Lighting 5,000 1,335 3,665  3,665 

CIL Income 0 0 0  0 

Tennis Court 4,323 2,467 1,856 500 2,356 

Not allocated 0 0 289  289 

Play Equipment 5,826 5,826 0  0 

Tree Survey 1,930 0 1,930 300 2,230 

Elections 0 -500 500 500 1,000 

ñFreeò Reserve 14,000 2,000 12,000 2,000 14,000 

TOTAL Reserves 31,079 11,128 20,240 3,300 23,540 
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Clubs and Societies 
Rainbows ï Youngest members of the World Wide Guiding Movement.  For girls 
age 5-7 years.  We meet at Barby School during term time on Wednesdays. Varied 
activities, make new friends and have fun!  Come along and see what we do.  For 
more information about Rainbows contact Brown Owl 01788 891299.   

Barby Cricket Club ï The winners in the October 100 Club draw were: 
M. Lintern - £80.00, D. Middleton - £55.00, G. Leppard - £45.00.   

Barby Pre-School ï In Barby Village Hall all day Monday to Friday from 9.00am to 
3.00pm.  Contact Debbie on 07789 428463 or info@barbypreschool.co.uk.   

Barby Local History Group ï Our next meeting is our Christmas social on 
Wednesday 13th December at 7.45pm in Barby Village Hall. As this is our 
Christmas Social, please bring along refreshments to share.  We will be also be 
allocating research projects.  The January meeting will be on Wednesday 10th 
January (7.45pm, Barby Village Hall) when we will be researching the archives.  As 
usual, tea & biscuits will be available. Visitors are always welcome.   

New Age Kurling ï Monday afternoons 2.00pm to 4.00pm in Barby Village Hall. 
£2, which includes equipment, tea and biscuits.  All welcome. 

Barby Bowls Club ï The final session for 2017 will be on Thursday 14th December 
and we will be resuming on Thursday 4th January 2018 

Badminton ï If you are interested in playing Badminton then please join us on 
Wednesdays at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.  All standards welcome.    

Evergreen Club ï Our meeting in December will be on Wednesday 13th December 
when we will start at 1.00pm (not 2.00pm).  Our January meetings will be on 
Wednesday 10th and 24th and they will be held in Barby Village Hall from 2.00pm to 
4.00pm.  New members are always welcome.   
Please remember that the trip to Wickstead is on 6th December.   

Barby Gardening Club ï There will not be a meeting in December, the next 
meeting is on 16th Jan when Ken Whittaker will talk about ñBehind the Scenes at 
the Big Showsò and there will also be plants for sale. Visitors are always welcome. 

Barby Mums and Tots Group ï We meet in Barby Village Hall on Wednesday 
mornings during term time from 9.30am to 11.30am. Cost £2 including a drink and 
a biscuit. For more information, contact Helen Johnson (01788 891483).   

St Maryôs Church Barby -  Lunch in the Church.  St Mary's Church on Saturday 
2nd December, 12 noon to 2.00pm.  Enjoy Homemade Soup & Roll followed by 
Homemade Desserts & Cream and Tea & Coffee, all for £4.50. Come along and 
have a friendly chat with fellow villagers.  Games and activities for the children.  All 
proceeds go to St Maryôs Church.  The lunch is held every first Saturday in the 
winter months ï the following dates are Saturday 6th January and 3rd February.   

  

mailto:info@barbypreschool.co.uk
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Barby Church Trust -  Breakfast Café runs in Barby Village Hall on the 3rd 
Sunday of each month from 9:30am to 11:30am.  Thank you to all who supported 
the first three cafés when we raised a total of £478 towards the proposed toilet and 
kitchen in the Church - the November Breakfast Café generated a profit of £219.  
Future dates are December 17th and January 21st.  Please come along.   
The Fashion Show on 27th October raised a total of £404 towards Church Trust 
Funds.  We are also trying to get names to start a 100 Club.  If you would like to 
join, please contact Jan (01788 891968) for more information.   
Fund Raising is for the proposed Kitchen & Toilet in the Church.   

Barby Townlands ï The next meeting of the Trustees is on Wednesday 17th 
January.  Applications for grants should be sent to Cat by 10th January and you can 
download a grant application form from the parish council website at 
www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk/Barby_Townlands_Charity_4008.aspx or 
contact Cat Sabine (catsabine@outlook.com) for further details.   
Applications are still open for our vacant trustee position. Closing date is the 10th 
January and a decision will be made at the meeting on the 17th.   
We have recently won 200 spring bulbs as part of DDC's Budding Communities 
project. We will be planting bulbs around the village. Any volunteers to help with 
this would be gratefully received, please contact the Secretary, Cat Sabine. 

Barby Village Hall - This is your chance to get involved and help maintain and 
promote this most important community meeting place for the benefit of all and for 
future generations to come.  We are now on the lookout for local residents 18 or 
over who are willing to give up a small proportion of their spare time on upcoming 
projects, and maybe have a bit of fun, promoting the village hall as a social and 
cultural centre for the community.  If you wish to get involved, we would love to 
hear from you.  Please contact the minutes secretary Karen Page email 
karenpage69@yahoo.com (01788-890855) for further information. 

WI ï At our last meeting we heard about the restoration of Castle Ashby gardens, a 
lot of very hard work by a group of very dedicated volunteers. 
We celebrated Barby WIs 90th birthday in true WI style.  Creaton caterers provided 
us with a most delicious 3 course meal and music provided by "Atempo" a 7 piece 
jazz band.   
Our league skittles matches have started for both our teams, please give us a 
cheer if you happen to be in the Arnold Arms when we are playing. 
Our next meeting is our Christmas party, please remember it is on Thursday 14th 
December at 7.30pm in the New Hall of Barby Village hall.  The January meeting is 
on Tuesday 9th at 7.30pm in the Old School Room when Roy Smart will tell us 
about the "Rise and fall of Percy Pilcher" 
Our 2018 programme will be posted on our web site from the 14th December and it 
will also be on the notice board in the village hall.  
Make a New year resolution to come along to a WI meeting, you will be made very 
welcome. For more info give Chris a call on 01788 890963. A merry Christmas and 
a very happy New Year to everyone. 

http://www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk/Barby_Townlands_Charity_4008.aspx
mailto:catsabine@outlook.com
mailto:karenpage69@yahoo.com
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Barby Primary School ï Donôt forget that the School Christmas Fayre is on Friday 
15th December from 3.15pm to 5.00pm.   

Table Tennis - ï We currently have 3 teams in the local Rugby & Daventry league.  
Our home night is Monday so If you are interested in playing ring Sandy Tocher 
(01788 891968).  All abilities welcome.   

Other News 
Play On Theatre Club ï Barby Village Hall, Fridays 6.30pm to 8.00pm.  Call Yve 
on 01788 543760 or www.playontheatre.net. 1st session free 

Mobile Sight Centre (Northamptonshire Association for the Blind) ï There will 
be no visit in December due to the Christmas holidays.   

Bingo is back in Barby - On Sunday April 22nd 2018 Emma Smith is once again 
running the London Marathon for the Northamptonshire Air Ambulance.  We shall 
be holding a "Bingo Night" on Saturday 10th February when all profits from the night 
will go to the WNAA. More details in the February newsletter. Christine Smith 

Crick Medical Practice ï A reminder that winter flu vaccinations are still available 
until Jan/Feb 2018 for any patients who have not yet had the injection, just call the 
surgery (01788 822293) to find out the times of clinics.  The Crick Medical Practice 
Patient Participation is always looking for new faces to serve on this committee, so 
if anyone is interested and wish to know more of what it entails please contact 
Janet Lester on 01788 890553 for information.   

Thanks 

The Braunston Branch of the Royal British Legion wishes to thank the people of 
Barby for their generosity towards the Poppy Appeal.  Thank you also to all the 
poppy sellers who gave their time to the cause.  Thank you all.  Don Livesey 

Thank you to all who supported, in any way, the Barby Annual Quiz night on 12th 
November.  A total of £713 was raised on the night to be shared between Barby 
Village Hall and Barby Church Trust.    

We would like to thank all our customers for their support over the last year.  We 
look forward to serving you again in 2018. 
We are open from 7.00am to 8.00pm Monday to Saturday, 8.00am to 5.00pm on 
Sunday.  During the Festive period, we are open on Christmas Eve 7.00am to 
6.00pm, closed on Christmas Day, Boxing Day open 8.00am to 4.00pm, New 
Yearôs Eve open 7.00am to 6.00pm and closed on New Yearôs Day.   

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
From all the Staff at Barby Village Stores 

Barby Post Office & Stores 

http://www.playontheatre.net/
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Dates for Your Diary 
 
Dec 2nd  Homemade Soup & Roll - St Maryôs Church 12noon to 2.00pm 
 2nd/3rd Christmas Tree Festival in St Maryôs Church 1.30pm ï 4.30pm 

9th/10th Christmas Tree Festival in St Maryôs Church 1.30pm ï 4.30pm  
11th  Parish Council Meeting - Barby Village Hall 7.30pm 
13th  Local History Group - Barby Village Hall 7.45pm 
14th WI Christmas Party - Barby Village Hall New Hall 7:30pm 
15th Barby Primary School Fayre ï Barby Primary School 3.15pm 

 17th Breakfast Café - Barby Village Hall 9.30am to 11.30pm 
 20th Term 2 ends Barby Pre-School and Barby Primary School 
 22nd  Mobile Library - Barby Village Hall Car Park 11.30am to 11.55am 
 
Jan 4th Term 3 starts Barby Pre-School and Barby Primary School 

6th  Homemade Soup & Roll - St Maryôs Church 12noon to 2.00pm 
8th  Parish Council Meeting - Barby Village Hall 7.30pm 
9th WI ï Barby Village Hall 7.30pm 
10th  Local History Group - Barby Village Hall 7.45pm 

 16th  Barby Gardening Club Barby Village Hall 7.45pm 
 21st Breakfast Café - Barby Village Hall 9.30am to 11.30pm 

26th  Mobile Library - Barby Village Hall Car Park 11.30am to 11.55am 
 
Feb 3rd Homemade Soup & Roll - St Maryôs Church 12noon to 2.00pm 
 
Christmas Gift Ideas 
Are your loved ones or friends blind or partially 
sighted? 
Are you wondering what to buy them for Christmas? 
Why not visit Northampton Association for the Blindôs 
Kettering Sight Centre located on 22b Wadcroft, 
Kettering or Northampton Sight centre in Kingsthorpe 
(Northampton) to see a range of different gift ideas. They 
display and sell specialist aids and equipment that make the perfect birthday or 
Christmas gifts for someone with sight loss.  
 

Pilates  at Barby  

There are now 3 classes in Barby at Barby Village Hall ï 2 classes on Tuesday 
mornings at 9.30am and 10.30am and one on Thursday evening at 7.00pm.  All 
classes are £6 per session and are suitable for beginners to intermediate level.  
Please call Mary Dury on 01788 890614 or 07876 502438 for details.  
Pilates is a gentle but effective exercise, strengthening core stability.  Particularly 
helpful for back pain sufferers.  Suitable for all abilities, fully qualified instructor.   
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Your Parish Councillors 

 

Chairman 
David Blezard 

3 Rugby Road 
01788 890551  
daveblez@gmail.com  

Vice Chairman 
Dawn Cotton 

69 Onley Park 
01788 815906  
dawn.cotton01@gmail.com 

Catherine Lomax  
(District Councillor) 

24 Castle Mound 
01788 890939 
clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk  

Adrian Cooper 70 Onley Park 
01788 819060 
sa@coopers32.plus.com  

Nigel Gove 37 Holme Way 
01788 891118 
nigeljgove@gmail.com  

Cliff Jones 41 Holme Way 
01788 891440 
iceweasal@gmail.com  

Bryan OôReilly 
The Glen, 
Onley Lane 

01788 899065 
07930 607345 
boreilly392@gmail.com 

Simi Pandhal 
Village Farm 
Bungalow, 
Onley Lane 

07554 779768 
simi.p@hotmail.com  

Paul Reynolds 
Lilac Cottage, 
Daventry Road 

07815 551202 
paul@zarr.com  

Howard Vale 39 Holme Way 
01788 891994 
howardvale1@gmail.com 

Carol Weller 
Ashleigh House, 
35 Ware Road 

01788 890679 or 07773 875883 
carolaweller@hotmail.co.uk  

Parish Clerk 
Catherine Camp 

Hopthorne Farm, 
18 Kilsby Road 

01788 891184 
clerk@barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Police  
PCSO Kev Thompson 

Tel 101 for non-emergencies, 999 for emergencies 
Kevin.Thompson@northants.police.uk 

Highway Problems  
www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/streetdoctor or call 0300 126 
1000 or contact Dom Fisher (07855 821432) 

 

Next Issue Deadline 

Submissions for the next Newsletter (February issue) should be sent to Ian Webb, 
6 Daventry Road, Barby or email barbyandonleynewsletter@gmail.com or phone 
01788 890800 by Sunday 28th January 
  

http://www.steers-printing.com/
mailto:daveblez@gmail.com
mailto:dawn.cotton01@gmail.com
mailto:clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk
mailto:sa@coopers32.plus.com
mailto:nigeljgove@gmail.com
mailto:iceweasal@gmail.com
mailto:boreilly392@gmail.com
mailto:simi.p@hotmail.com
mailto:paul@zarr.com
mailto:howardvale1@gmail.com
mailto:carolaweller@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:clerk@barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk
mailto:Kevin.Thompson@northants.police.uk
mailto:barbyandonleynewsletter@gmail.com
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